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CIRCULATION 
PROPOSED PLAN OF CONDOMINIUM 

 
File No: 
Owner: 

DPC 01-2025 
Pol Quality Homes Inc. 

Applicant/Agent: Caroline Baker, Baker Planning Group  
Property Address: 428 Queen Street West 

 

TAKE NOTICE THAT the Corporation of the Town of St. Marys has received an Application for Draft Plan of 
Condominium pursuant to Section 51 of the Planning Act R.S.O. 1990 and has deemed same to be complete pursuant 
to the provisions of the Planning Act R.S.O. 1990. 

Description and Location of Subject Lands 

The approximately 0.46 hectare subject 
property has 45.25 metres of frontage along the 
south side of Queen Street West, and is shown 
on the General Location Map. 

The subject property is designated “Residential” 
in the Town of St. Marys Official Plan” and zoned 
“Residential Zone Five (R5-18)” in the Town of 
St. Marys Zoning By-law Z1-1997, as amended 
by By-law Z158-2024 passed on July 23, 2024. 

Site plan approval was granted by the Town in 
November of 2024 for the development of a 
multi-unit housing form, in keeping with a 
stacked townhouse development and/or low-
rise apartments with 35 dwelling units.  The 
project is currently under construction. 

Purpose and Effect of Plan of Condominium 
Application 

The Owner has applied for approval of a Draft 
Plan of Condominium (Standard) for the 
purpose of unitization of the 35 dwelling units 
and 38 parking spaces, and establishment of 
common elements including the private road, 
visitor parking (11 spaces), amenity areas, 
fencing, and snow storage.  A copy of the 
proposed plan of condominium is included with 
this notice. 

Additional details related to this Application can 
also be found on the Town of St. Marys website: 

www.townofstmarys.com/en/current-planning---development-applications.aspx 

The Town’s Planning Advisory Committee (PAC) will be reviewing the Application at its meeting on Monday, March 17, 
2025.  We request that you provide any comments and conditions of draft approval no later than Monday, March 10, 
2025. 

If you have any questions regarding the application please contact Grant Brouwer, Director of Building and 
Development, at 519-284-2340 ext. 215 or gbrouwer@town.stmarys.on.ca  

DATED at the Town of St. Marys, this 27th day of February, 2025. 

 

  

 

 




